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Next week the Language of the week is Thai 

 
Hello Good Morning Good Afternoon 

Sawaddee Sawaddee chaow Sawaddee bye 
 

 
Dear Parents / Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
I hope you all had an enjoyable half term. The children have all settled back very 
enthusiastically to their learning ð and what a lot has been going on this week! 
 
Below are photos of some of the exciting learning from this week. STEM Café was a 
great success, children and parents got really involved in all of the interesting and 
challenging activities. Several people asked if the session could be longer, so we will think 
about how we could organise this ð a big thank you to Mrs Johnson for planning such 
interesting activities and for setting them up each morning, to Mrs Bailey and the Science 
Club for all of their help and support and to all of the staff who also gave up their time 
to help. 
 
Yesterday Mrs Collins and Mrs Fennell took a group of Year 5 children to a Play Leader 
training day at Coopers School. They had a fantastic time and came back full of 
enthusiasm about all of the new games they had learned. They are all very keen to 
introduce them into the playground which is great. Some Yr 5 and 6 children from Frogs 
Class are going on the same training next Thursday so there will be lots of children able 
to support games at lunch time. 
 
Penguin Class shared all of their wonderful learning in their Family Assembly this morning. 
It was all about food and what you need to keep healthy. They shared poems they had 
written, songs they had learned, art work they had created in the style of Sezane. They 
showed plants they had grown and explained the conditions that plants need to be 
healthy and lots more. They all looked so colourful too in their outfits. Well done Penguin 
Class you were incredible. 
 
The Digital Council met this week to agree our Acceptable Use Policies. These will be 
shared with all of the children to support them to keep themselves safe when using the 
Internet and Social media. Well done children you have worked very hard  
 
Book Fair Opens next week ð Thursday, Friday and Monday. If you have an entry for our 
Extreme Reading Competition ð details were sent out before half term, you will need to 
send/bring them in by Wednesday. Take a photo of yourself reading in an extreme but 
safe place  - the winning photos receive a 5 voucher to spend at the book fayre. 
 
As children are often still in the playground doing P.E until almost the end of the school 
day we are going to open the school gates a little bit later, so that parents are not 
walking through the playground when the children are still out. KS1 gate will open at 
3.10 and KS2 gate at 3.15. Thank you for your understanding with this. 
 
  
 
 



 

I know it seems a long way off, but we are beginning to plan our KS2 Carol Concert. This is always a lovely 
event for all KS2 children and families. In recent years we have held it in the evening at parentõs request, so 
that more parents are able to attend, I was therefore disappointed to hear children saying that they were 
not going to attend. I ask that unless you do not observe Christmas that you make every effort for your child 
to attend. Staff spend time rehearsing with the children and give up their evening to attend the concert and it 
has such an impact on the singing if there are fewer children than expected. 
 
Finally, please note the change in Family Assembly. Panther Class and Tiger Class have swapped weeks ð 
new dates below 
 

Have a good weekend everyone 
Kath Margetts and All the staff 
 

 
Below is a reminder from Mr Rob about Walk on Wednesday and Smart Movers. We are trying hard to 
reduce our negative impact on the planet and every little bit helps so please join in, if you are able to. 

 
 Q: How can you smart move? 
Answers: walk, cycle, scooter, park and stride, car share, any public transport 
Get a special Smart Movers badge if you Smart move once a week. Make sure you tick your class Smart 
Movers board. 
Competition time: Design a teddy bear mascot for school. Prize for the best ones. 
 
Entries by Friday 22.11.19. 
 

                                                                    WOW 2019.  

Walk On Wednesday  

 
Come on Raglan!  

 

For the past 300 years I have been walking every Wednesday to school. Over the 

years lots of you have joined in but numbers have fallen recent ly. Why not try 

to get your children  to join in? I have written down the  route below.  

 

Up to 8:30. Meet at the swings in Whitehall Rec.  

 

8:30. Leave Whitehall Rec swings heading through park and down Walpole Road.  

 

8:40. Leave corner at Shampan 2 on Chatterton Road.  

 

8:45. We will be there!  

 

Why walk?  Cooping children in cars is unsociable, unhealthy, unhelpful and 

unhappy. Letting children walk with friends encourages conversation, imagination, 

a feel for the environment, nature and FUN! Cars use up metal, rubber, petrol 

and give off fumes. Cars knock down animals, people and each other. If you keep 

using cars you are making the government build bigger roads with more lanes 

squashing more natural habitats!  

 

Walking to school and understanding why we do it is a vital part of todayôs 

society!  

 

Children who walk to school each Wed nesday will automatically receive a óSmart 

Moversô badge earlier than the rest of the school. 

 

Remember you need to remain responsible for your child all the way to Raglan.  

 

Mr. Rob  

01- 10- 19 

 
 



 

Year 3   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

Year 4õs Biodiversity Talk 
 
Last week, Louise Sinnock came and spoke to both year 4 classes about her visits to the 
rainforest.  She is studying conservation at university and explained about biodiversity. 
At the end of the talk, she gave both classes a book called ôBuddyõs rainforest rescueõ, 
which is based on the problems of rainforest deforestation. She also gave the school a 
bauble for the Christmas tree, which has an orangutan and trees inside.  
 
Both classes learnt a lot. Thank you.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

  

Bollywood Dancing for KS1 
 
KS1 were treated to Bollywood dancing workshops when learning 
about Diwali. Here are some Reception children showing their 

moves from their workshop! 

Pumpkin success! 

Aileenõs amazing pumpkin 
she grew at the allotment 
had a makeover! Some of 
the children helped to 
scoop it out and designed 
a face and carved it! It 

was spooktacular! 



 

 

STEM Café  

 The children and parents thoroughly 
enjoyed the STEM café ð there were 
activities ranging from coding on the 
iPads, virtual reality, Science 
experiments and engineering tasks. 
Thank you to Mr B 


